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Updates 

Ordinary Meetings of  the Council 2023 

The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local Government (Administration) Regulations 

1996, the following dates, times, and locations have been approved by the Council for Ordinary Council 

Meetings for the period ending 31 December 2023. 

Date Time Location 

Thursday 26 October  1 pm Menzies 

Thursday 30 November  1 pm Menzies 

Thursday 21 December  1 pm Menzies 

Audit and Risk Committee Meetings 2023 

The following dates and locations have been approved by the Council for Audit and Risk Committee Meetings 

for 2023. 

Date Time Location 

Thursday 14 December  11 am Menzies 

Council meetings are open to the public, except when stated, and prior notice will be given of any Special or 

Committee Meetings that are called, should time permit. 

Robert Stewart — Acting Chief Executive Officer 
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Information  

Voting in Local Government Elections 
Local Government Elections this year will be held on 21 October and are ‘in person’  
elections. Many Councils also run ‘postal vote’ elections. 
 
Local Government elections are different this year in that they will be ‘optional  
preferential’ rather than ‘first past the post’. 
 
First past the post simply means that the candidates with the most number of votes, win. 
Although this is straightforward, when there are multiple candidates, the situation can  
develop where a majority of voters don’t want the candidate who was elected. For  
example, if there a ten candidates for one position, that candidate may be elected with  
only 11 percent of the vote while 8 candidates received 10 percent of the vote and one 
other receiving 9 percent. 
 
The introduction of preferential voting is the same as that used at state and federal  
elections, with a major exception. At state and federal elections you must number all the 
boxes in order of your preference. At this year’s local elections, you will not be required to 
number all the boxes. However, once your numbers run out, your vote is ‘exhausted’ and 
no longer counted. 
 
Although a preferential count can be complex, it is worth knowing how your vote is  
counted. For example, if no candidate has reached a majority of votes after first  
preferences are counted, the candidate with the least number of votes is excluded and 
their votes are distributed according to the preferences of voters. This will continue until 
the quota of votes is received. 
 
For multiple vacancies, the process is the same, but when one candidate is declared  
elected, their preferences are distributed to fill the other vacancies. Preferences are  
distributed though at a reduced value. 
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Voting in Local Government Elections (cont.) 
 
In a local government election, even though you only have to fill out the number ‘1’ for 
your vote to be counted, unless you fill out more numbers, your vote is exhausted after 
first preferences are counted. It’s worthwhile thinking, while you’re in the voting booth, 
who you may like to be elected if your first preference doesn’t get elected. You may also 
like to think, for a multiple vacancy election, if your first preference gets in, who would you 
like to also get elected. 
 
The preceding paragraphs explain the local government voting system at its most basic  
level. There is a video on the Department of Local Government website that you can 
watch. Here is the link https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/docs/default-source/local-
government/toolkit/optional-preferential-voting.mp4 

https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/docs/default-source/local-government/toolkit/optional-preferential-voting.mp4?sfvrsn=cfad3c7c_10
https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/docs/default-source/local-government/toolkit/optional-preferential-voting.mp4?sfvrsn=cfad3c7c_10
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COMMUNITY News & Updates 



Menzies  
Community School  
Newsletter  

menziescs@wa.edu.au 

Menzies Newsletter  
Term 3 Week 10 

From the principal: 
 
What a big term we have just had.  New enrolments, a school camp, faction carnival,  
interschool carnival, getting on the radio, going to the Oasis and starting daily reviews.   
 
Next term, we will be welcoming an additional teacher, due to the increased enrolments.  
All programs will be continuing as per normal and, the highlight will be the end of year 
assembly, where some lucky students get an award based  on their attendance, achieve-
ment and drive to excel.   We will also be having swimming lessons, so please ensure 
your child has bathers,   goggles, towel and thongs. 
 
We are always looking for parents and community members to join the school council.  It 
is a way that you can see how the school is functioning and have a voice about the school 
and the direction of the school.  Our meeting for next term will be Tuesday 21 November.   
 
Finally, the big news, camp for 2024 has been booked.  It will be at Woodman point, near 
Fremantle and the staff are getting very excited about what activities will be happening 
during the camp.   
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School trip to Queensland: 
On Week 7 this term, 14 students and 6 adults travelled from Kalgoorlie 
to Brisbane for a 7-days long school trip. This amazing, educational, 
eyes-opening trip came true thanks to the Shire of Menzies and  
Menzies Aboriginal Corporation for their generous support.  
 

Prior to this trip, a number of parents meetings 
were held throughout the year to discuss about the 
trip. This is to provide parents and guardians briefings about the trip, and allow par-
ents to share with the teachers and principal if they have any concerns for their chil-
dren or the trip. All parents had been very supportive since the 
first meeting and were    excited for their children about this 
trip. 
 
On the Saturday early morning, parents, students and all teach-
ers-in-charge all gathered together at           Kalgoorlie Airport. 

Although it was early in the       morning, all students looked energized and excited 
as it would be the first time for some of the students to fly on a plane, and travel-
ling to another state, with friends. After boarding the flight, students watched the 
air stewardess demonstrating in-flight safety demonstration with full attention. 
Teachers that were sitting among the    students were talking to the students 
through the departure and landing of the flight and providing chewing gums to help with the pressure in 
the air.  

Students visited a number of places, which includes Australia Zoo, Sealife 
Aquarium, Movie World, Australian Outback Spectacular, Wheel of Bris-
bane, Queensland Museum, Main Beach. For the first 3 nights, of the trip, 
students stayed at Brisbane YHA and next 3 nights we stayed at Big4 Gold 
Coast Holiday Park. 
 
Day 2: Australia Zoo. Students saw many types of animals including pythons, 
giraffes, crocodiles, otters, and big tortoises. A talk was given about the ani-

mals and their habitats and how to protect the animals by keeping the envi-
ronment clean from waste, especially the ones that cannot be decompose 
easily. Students took turns feeding a giraffe and 
watched a very interesting crocodile talk show. 
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Day 3: Sealife Aquarium. Students were really amazed get to see underwa-
ter animals up close. We saw sharks, stingrays, sea horses, jelly fish, pen-
guins, Nemo and Dory, and luminescence coral. We watched seals doing 
tricks and felt the starfish and corals with our hands in the water. After that, 
students had fish and chips and had a play on the 
playground. 
 
Day 4: Brisbane City. Students explored the Bris-

bane City and went on a ferry. The ferry took us from South Wharf’s Jetty to 
the Queensland Museum. At Queensland Museum students explored the 
SparksLab (interactive STEM place) and the Dinosaur of Patagonia. After that, 
we went on the Wheel of Brisbane and enjoy the beautiful view of  the Bris-
bane City.  At night, we went to Australian Outback Spectacular to watch a show and enjoy a lovely meal. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Day 5: Movie World. One of the highlight of the trip for everyone was going to the 
Movie World. We went for a few rides, which includes the DC Rivals Hypercoaster, which is the longest, 
fastest, and tallest hypercoaster in the Southern Hemisphere and the Scooby-Doo 4D animation ride. Stu-
dents met and took photos with characters such as Scooby Doo and Shaggy, Superman, Batman, Joker 
and Harley Quinn, and Marilyn Monroe.  

Day 6: SkyPoint Observatory Deck. We went to Q1 tower and up to level 77. On this 
level, we could see the coast and the windy river, city and 
buildings, which is a contrast to what students’ life in 
Menzies. Students then spent some time at the Main 
Beach, putting their feet in the sand, building sandcastles 
and playing games on the beach. 
 
 
 
Day 7: Returning to Kalgoorlie. After a busy 6 days, students packed up their luggage 
and make our way back to Kalgoorlie. Students were really grateful that they were 

able to come on this trip and all adults were amazed with how well behaved every student has been dur-
ing this whole trip. We are now talking about school trip for 2024 and students are very excited. 
 



In the Gardens  

September 13th was not a great day for garden lovers with the wind doing its utmost to rip the trees 
from the ground, leaves from the trees and plants in the tender days of growth , bruised and battered 
and top soil lost somewhere down South of Menzies. I am sure we all had multiple trips in the clean up 
to the compost bin.  
Reminds me of the cyclone days in Cairns. 
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The next garden we feature is that of Mr and Mrs 
Munro. 
Garry has found a wonderful partner to enjoy gar-
dening with, Maria brings her experience in Tropical 
gardening to his already well established garden. As 
you can see the strawberry plants have been divided 
from 3 large pots to 20 odd smaller pots and the ber-
ries are almost ready to enjoy. 
Most of you will know his Lemon tree is always load-
ed with the juiciest lemons. 
Sadly the wind has stripped the tree of almost all the 
fruit and some of the new blossom. The orange tree 
fared even worse. The old saying "when life gets 
tough sit back and smell the roses " well they can do 
just that with this stunning perfumed red rose. 
Till next 
Cheryl Poole. 
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Mollie-Findlater-Smith was born in 1906 at Boulder, Western Australia, the youngest child to par-
ents John Cruickshank Smith and Mary Jane Smith nee Morgan. 
 
Mollie often called girlie, was a popular member of the Goldfields community which was proved 
with the hundreds and hundreds of mourners who attended her funeral and sent messages of 
condolences to her family. 
 
These condolences included her many family and friends from the Boulder Central School, the girl 
guides, the Eastern Goldfields High School, the Teachers Union and of course the many people 
from Menzies including her work colleagues at the Menzies school. 
 
The list in the newspaper was certainly a tribute to the great affection for which everyone had for 
Mollie, especially her close friends Beryl and Flora who continued to place memorial notices in 
the newspaper for Mollie nine years after her death. 
 
Mollie seemed to be a great scholar picking up many prizes for art, music and her academic abili-
ties. She passed her leaving certificate in 1922 and achieved her position in Menzies in 1923 as 
assistant teacher. 
 
Mollie’s tragic accident occurred on Tuesday 2nd July, 1924 and the following story is taken from 
the Western Argus newspaper following her death. 
 
Mollie was giving a lesson to the infant class and was standing in front of a fire in an open fire-
place when by some means her clothing became ignited and almost instantly was in flames. 
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A young student named Cyril Templeman rushed to Mr Williams the headmaster, whose room 
was the end of the building and gave the alarm. 
When Mr Williams reached the class room he could not find Mollie, but found her near the wall 
in the adjoining room. She was enveloped in flames. He immediately grasped some flags and 
wrapped them around her, extinguishing the flames. 
He immediately sent for Dr Clark and Matron Motley, who were speedily in attendance and ren-
dered instant assistance. Miss Smith was removed to the hospital when on examination the seri-
ous nature of her injuries was seen and despite all that medical skill and careful nursing could do 
she passed away on Thursday morning. 
 
An enquiry was opened on Thursday afternoon at the court house before Mr C.N. Spargo, acting 
coroner. 
 
Cyril Templeman a student of nine years of age, stated that Miss Smith  was standing in front of 
the fire, reading the lesson to the children, when they noticed that her dress was on fire and 
called out to her. She commenced to try to beat it out with her hands and he ran to the head 
teacher and gave the alarm. 
 
Mr Williams, the headmaster, stated that when he ran into Miss Smith’s room he could not see 
her there, but found her standing against the wall in the adjoining room. He immediately grasped 
some flags and wrapped them around her, eventually getting the fire out. 
 
Dr. Clark stated that on examination he found severe injuries from burns spread over the whole 
surface of her body. Her condition was very low. On Wednesday she rallied slightly, but towards 
Thursday morning she collapsed and passed away from acute coma, following acute nephritis, 
supervening on the shock and destruction of the large area of skin surface. Mollie’s family was in 
attendance when she passed away. 
 
Mollie had been residing in Menzies a few months. She was described as having a kindly and ge-
nial manner and had won the esteem of all classes of the community. 
 
 
On Sunday 3rd July this year, Miss Janet, Peter and myself were invited by the Boulder Historical 
Society to attend a ceremony at Mollie’s grave site at the Boulder cemetery. 
It was a very moving ceremony and an elderly relation of Mollie’s was in attendance. 
Her name is Jan Mayman and she hopes to come and visit Menzies. She is a free lance journalist 
and would like to write a few articles about Menzies. 
 



 

COMMUNITY  
BIRTHDAYS 

October Birthdays  
 7  Xavier Johnston  
 13   Warren Done 
 11  Paul Warner 
 16  Dave McKenna 
  18  Lolly 
 18  Claire Michelle 
 20   John Warner 
 20  Clara Tai 



Letter to the Editor  
 

Letters will be published as space permits and may have to be edited. So if you have 
something on your mind, write a letter to the Editor and we will do our best to publish it. 
If the letter is about the Council, we will do our best to respond in the same edition if 
time allows.  
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Call 08 9080 4370 for Community Nurse 
 
 

EMERGENCY 
24 HOURS - CALL 000 
POISON INFORMATION 
24 HOURS - CALL 13 11 26 

 
 
 
If Centre unattended & in need of  
immediate health advice 
24 HOURS HOTLINE - CALL 1800 022 222 

Date Time 

Wednesday 4 October 9.30am 

Wednesday 1 November 9.30am 

Wednesday 6 December 9.30am 
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FREE DELIVERY SERVICE TO MENZIES 
 
Phone, fax or email your scripts / order to Leonora 
Pharmacy direct or ask at the Visitor Information Cen-
tre to fax your scripts / order through to the pharmacy 
(this includes non  
prescription items). 
 
Collect and pay for your order at the Menzies Visitor  
Information Centre after 2pm the following day. 
 
LEONORA PHARMACY RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS  
TO PRIVACY 
 
Please be assured that all prescription and non-
prescription items will be sent in a sealed bag. 
 
Leonora Pharmacy Phone: (08) 9037 6820 
Email: leonorapharmacy@iinet.net.au 
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Caravan and Camping 

The Menzies Caravan Park is conveniently located 
next to the Visitor Centre which is also the booking 
agent. Entry via Brown Street Menzies. 
Modern amenities including twenty six powered 
sites, 6 unpowered sites, two self contained cabins 
one having disabled facilities, two ablution blocks, 
disabled access ablution and Camp Kitchen .  
 
There is a black water dump point within the park 
and pets are welcome but must be on a lead at all 
times.  
 
For bookings and enquiries call 08 9024 2702 
Monday to Friday 9am to 4pm. All other hours, call 
our caretaker on 0473 633 149 or email 
bookings@menzies.wa.gov.au 
Bookings can now be done online via the shire 
website or scan: 
 
 
 
 

Free camping sites are provided by the shire of 
Menzies at Lake Ballard (51kms West of Menzies) 
and Niagara Dam (65kms North East of  Menzies) 
Facilities at these sites include toilets, BBQs and 
rubbish bins. Non potable water is provided at Lake  
Ballard. 
 
Please  respect these facilities and put  rubbish in 
the bins provided, and use facilities for the purpose 
they are  intended. 
 
TRAVELLING WITH PETS 
Please be aware that there are regular aerial drops 
of 1080 prison baits in the Goldfields area in 
attempt to combat feral animals. 
Please use caution and take care when in these 
areas. 
 
AUTOMATED EXTERNAL DEFIBRILLATOR  
Located on Shenton Street outside of the 
Community Resource Centre . 



Located at the corner of Shenton and Brown 
Streets Menzies is your local access point  
offering a range of services. 
 
Opening hours Monday to Friday 
9am to 4pm  
 
Call us today on (08) 9024 2702 
Or email: cso@menzies.wa.gov.au 

Menzies Community Resource Centre (CRC) 

1080 BAITING in this area is a risk to domestic pets 

Using 1080 poison are carried out across Western 
Australian, including this area, and are aimed at 
controlling wild dogs, feral cats, feral pigs, foxes 
and rabbits. The poison baits remain toxic for 
many months. You need to excise caution. Do-
mestic pets should be kept close and under con-
trol at all times. Owners may consider the use of 
leads and muzzles for their domestic pets. 
 
DO NOT RELY ON WARNING SIGNS 
WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE  
APPLLICABLE HOWEVER THEY MEY BE  
DAMAGED, REMOVED, VANDALISED OR  
DESTROYED. 
 
1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest manage-
ment program protecting livestock from death 

and injury reducing the 
impact on pastoral and 
agricultural production, 
and helping to preserve 
the unique flora and fau-
na of WA. Baits are not 
intentionally laid in pub-
lic areas such as road 
reserves, parking bays, 
rest stops or roadhouses 
however can be inad-
vertently moved into 
these areas by animals  
and birds. 
 
1080 is an S7 Poison 
 

Services Include: 
• Visitor Information  
• Public Library 
• Community Postal Agency 
• StarTrack Courier  
• Toll Freight Line Agency 
• Free Government Access Point 
• Internet Access Point  
• Conference and Meeting Room Hire  
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Express Time 

Kalgoorlie Railway Station 10am 

Kalgoorlie Visitor Centre 10:15 am 

Menzies 11:40 am 

Kookynie Turnoff 12:05 pm 

Leonora - arrive 12:45pm 

Leonora - depart 1:00 pm 

Murrin Murrin Turnoff 1:45 pm 

Mt Morgan Turnoff 1:55 pm 

Laverton 2:30 pm 

Kalgoorlie to Laverton Laverton to Kalgoorlie 

Express Time 

Laverton 10am 

Mt Morgan Turnoff 10:30 am 

Murrin Murrin Turnoff 10:40 am 

Leonora - arrive 11:15 am 

Leonora - depart 11:30 am 

Kooynie Turnoff 12:00 pm 

Menzies 12:30 pm 

Kalgoorlie 2:00 pm 

BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 1800 620 440 or (08) 8982 6000 
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE www.goldrushtours.com.au 

GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE 
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MENZIES MATTERS deadlines for publication 

If you have anything you would like to have included in the MENZIES MATTERS please contact Debbie Pianto at 

the Menzies Visitor Centre on 9024 2702 or email to cso@menzies.wa.gov.au 

The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH 

General Information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming local events. 

If you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other page are all welcomed. 

 

The Menzies Maters is available online through the Shire’s website and Facebook page.  

Hardcopies are  distributed at the  Admin Office reception, CRC reception, Kookynie Hotel, Menzies Hotel,  and in 

every private mail box at the Post Office. 

The Shire also sends an electronic copy to community members who request to  their personal email. If you 

would like to receive a electronic copy please email cso@menzies.wa.gov.au. 
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If someone in your family or someone you 

care for is celebrating a birthday, we 

would love to share your special birthday 

message.  

Please send to cso@menzies.wa.gov.au or 

come and see us at the CRC and we’ll do 

our best to publish them and help make 

their day! 
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Events Calendar 
October 2023 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

25 26 27 28 29 30 1 

      Lorem Ipsum 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

 IT Help RFDS 
Voting for     
Referendum 

    

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

 IT Help    Menzies  
Discovery 
Day 

 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

 IT Help    Council 
Election  

 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

 IT Help Centrecare Ordinary 
Council 
Meeting 

   

30 31 1 2 3 4 5 

 IT Help      

 


